LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2020
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone and Gene Wier were in attendance.   Richard Brown was away.  The BOS I Meeting began at 7:30 PM in the Municipal Building.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Mrs. Janet Witman, Mindy Acres, was recognized.  Mrs. Witman wished to once again request assistance with the ongoing, non-stop noise emanating from the Rt. 926 ESNG natural gas facility.  Last year ESNG planted trees in an effort to lessen the sound, however it has been particularly noisy since October.  She has talked with Marvin Johnson of ESNG and, while he has listened to her complaints, the sounds continue.  Lou Simone assured Mrs. Witman that the Township will alert Bill Beers to the issue and have him follow up with Mr. Johnson.  Perhaps sound measurements should/could be taken.  The BOS thanked Mrs. Witman for sharing her concerns.
Mr. John Carnes, LDT resident and concerned citizen, was recognized.  Recently Mr. Carnes had sent an email to Solicitor Stacey Fuller and the Township regarding a bipartisan effort to set up an independent commission, without any affiliation to any political party, to draw up new and fair redistricting lines in Pennsylvania.  Redistricting is done every 10 years following the US Census .  There are currently two (2) House Bills – HB22 and HB23 – which Mr. Carnes supports and would like the Township to likewise support.  These bills would allow the redistricting to be removed from politicians and placed in the hands of regular citizens devoid of party affiliations.  Gene Wier indicated he had no issue with the concept.  Ms. Patricia Rooney, volunteer for Fair District PA, distributed literature to the BOS and audience.  She mentioned Senate Bill – SB1022 and SB1023 – which match the two House Bills.  Senator Andrew Dinniman and Representative John Lawrence are both in agreement that these bills should be passed into law.  Lou Simone read aloud to the audience the proposed Resolution Mr. Carnes and Ms. Rooney are requesting the BOS approve.  Honeycroft resident, Mr. Wayne Weismandell, noted he had called John   Lawrence’s office and almost immediately received a return call.  Rep. Lawrence’s position is that it is vital to restore faith in our political system and this Resolution would help.  Lou Simone shared that he had seen an email video from John Lawrence where he requests citizen support for this initiative.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution #01-2020 A RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF A CITIZENS COMMISSION FOR LEGISLATIVE AND CONGRESSIONAL REDISTRICTING.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote for approval was 2-0.  The Supervisors thanked the three speakers for coming in support of this resolution.
BOS I MINUTES FROM JANUARY 06, 2020 ORGANIZATION MEETING:  
Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the Organization Meeting held on 01-06-2020 as written.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
BOS I MINUTES FROM JANUARY 06, 2020 REGULAR MEETING:  

Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the Regular Meeting held on 01-06-2020 as written.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  

BOS II Meeting on January 27, 2020:  This meeting was Cancelled.

TREASURER’S  REPORT – January, 2020:  Treasurer, Alison Emmons, reported the check from Mr. Morales was received and has cleared the bank.  Solicitor Stacey Fuller has been notified.  It was discovered the $4,200 invoice from Collinson for the replacement of the Faggs Manor Road guiderail had been inadvertently overlooked for payment.  The check was signed at this meeting and will be mailed on Wednesday.  All beginning of the year forms have been filed excluding the DCED form which will be filed once the audit is complete on or about January 14th.  The new auditors, Hostetter and Hostetter, Quarryville, will conduct the audit for 2019.  Lou Simone added he had recently attended an MS4 Meeting and part of the discussion was that Townships must set aside funds for MS4 in their budgets.  For some Townships this expense can be quite large.  For those in the audience who were unfamiliar with MS4, Mr. Simone explained MS4 is concerned with stormwater runoff and for the LDT area it seeks to limit the stormwater runoff into the Chesapeake Bay region (specifically the Elk Creek into the Bay).
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – JANUARY, 2020:   Lou Simone read from Bill Beers’ January report as follows:  one (1) Building Permit was issued; four (4) Building Permits are pending; no (0) demolition permits were issued and no (0) exempt Stormwater Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $858.50.  Four (4) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included one (1) re-sale /rental U&O permit, three (3) regular U&O Permits, and five (5) various construction inspections were conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers has a meeting with Mr. Miguel Morales scheduled for 10:00 AM, Wednesday, February 12, 2020 in Stacey Fuller’s office to discuss rental issues with his property on Route 41 (2195 Gap Newport Pike).
B. ROADMASTER:   Lou Simone reported Geoff Burkhart has ordered one load of salt and spread some during a small snow/ice event.  He is working on marking fire hydrants and installing speed bumps (cold weather dependent) on Fernwood Road.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Lou Simone announced he will be meeting with LDT Emergency Management Director, Chuck Freese, in the next few weeks to plan for catastrophe coordination.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in January.  Rich Henryson is away during February.  Steven Brumfield will chair the next PC Meeting on Tuesday, February 18, 2020 at 7:30 PM.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in January and has cancelled the February Meeting.  
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met in January and the Minutes were submitted for review.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, February 25, 2020 at 7:00 PM.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier noted he will add information regarding MS4, State Police issues, and the US Census to the website and Facebook where appropriate.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. WIGGINS OFFER OF EXTENSION - BOS ACKNOWLEDGEMENT:  LDT received a letter dated 01-08-2020 from DL Howell with an Offer of Extension from Robert Wiggins to be in effect until March 26, 2020.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept the Wiggins Offer of Extension until March 26, 2020 per the letter from DL Howell dated 01-08-2020.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the motion was approved by a vote of 2-0.  
Alison Emmons mentioned there are outstanding invoices for this project and the BOS advised she send a letter to Mr. Wiggins regarding an escrow. 
B. WIGGINS SUBDIVISION PLAN:  The Township received a letter from Chester County Health Department (CCHD) dated 02-05-2020 documenting their inability to complete “its review of the proposed subdivision at this time”.  The reason cited was “The sewage system and wells must be plotted on the plan.  All existing sewage systems and wells that are within 100 feet of the property boundaries must be mapped on the plan.  If no such facilities exist, a note to this effect must be included on the plan.  Once the septic system is plotted a site visit will have to be made to determine if there is a visible overflow.”  This letter was emailed to Spence Andress and ARRO and they are working toward compliance with the CCHD requirements.
C. MORALES ENFORCEMENT:  On 01-15-2020 the Township received a letter from Stacey Fuller in which Check #2703 in the amount of $17,606.32 from Mr. Morales was enclosed.  Alison Emmons deposited the check and notified Ms. Fuller when the check had cleared.  This matter continues to be monitored by Stacey Fuller and Bill Beers.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT – PHASE V, ESCROW RELEASE #2:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Honeycroft – Phase V Escrow Release #2 as recommended in the ARRO letter dated 01-07-2020.  This will reduce the Letter of Credit by $10,153.00 and the Letter of Credit balance will be $1,181,776.41.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
B. HONEYCROFT, PHASE 4C – New Fire Hydrants (2) To Be Installed Per Approved Plan:  The Township received two (2) applications from Chester Water Authority on 01-10-2020 to be approved and signed by the BOS:  one fire hydrant is to be installed on Summer Breeze and the second on Greenbrier Path.  Rental costs will be $435.60 per year for each hydrant  rental.  Spence Andress and ARRO gave their approval for the two fire hydrants to be installed per the approved plans.  Lou Simone made a MOTION based on the ARRO approval letter to approve the installation of two (2) fire hydrants in Honeycroft on Summer Breeze and Greenbrier Path with a rental fee of $435.60 per year per fire hydrant.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor of approval.  The BOS signed the contract.
C. TRAFFIC SIGNAL MAINTENANCE CONTRACT (2 YEAR):  The Township received a letter from Signal Service, Inc. dated 01-17-2020 as a reminder that the traffic signal maintenance contract was due for a two (2) year renewal.  The BOS reviewed the contract and Lou Simone made  a MOTION to approve the 2 Year Signal Service Contract at $275.00 per year commencing on April 1, 2020.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  Lou Simone signed the contract with a copy to be sent to Signal Service via US Mail.
D. US SECRETARY OF STATE MICHAEL R. POMPEO LETTER RE: EXECUTIVE ORDER 13888, ON ENHANCING STATE AND LOCAL INVOLVEMENT IN REFUGEE RESETTLEMENT:  The Township received a copy of a letter from Marian D. Moskowitz, Chairperson of the CC Commissioners dated 01-10-2020 addressed to US Secretary of State, Michael R. Pompeo, in which she states “I consent to initial refugee resettlement in any assenting municipalities within the County.”  Alison Emmons explained it is her understanding that CC Commissioners Marian D. Moskowitz and Josh Maxwell are in favor of this response to the Federal executive order, however Commissioner Michelle Kichline is not.  There was discussion as to what would be the exact meaning of a LDT BOS vote either FOR or AGAINST “Local Involvement in Refugee Resettlement”.  The BOS determined there was not enough information to make a determination at this time.  Lou Simone will contact Stacey Fuller to attempt to understand more fully what exactly the Township would be committed to should they vote to approve.  
E. MEETINGS AND WORKSHOPS UPDATES:  In the past month Lou Simone has attended several meetings and workshops.  He reported MS4 was the most important meeting and participated in several break out sessions.  Since  MS4 is important to Townships as they approach their annual budgeting process with responsibility for setting aside monies in a budget line item(s) to bring their Townships into compliance.  In many townships this can be an expensive mandate.  He suggested it would be beneficial for LDT to become more involved with Christiana Watersheds Municipal Partnership (CWMP) as this is an outstanding resource and one the Township should take advantage of. 
F. JH VACATION – March 17th and return March 23rd:  Secretary Janice Hearne requested vacation leave from 03-17-2020 to 03-23-2020.  Alison Emmons will cover the office while Mrs. Hearne is away.  There is a CCSIGA meeting on the morning of 03-24-2020 and Mrs. Emmons will cover that as well.  The BOS approved this request.  
G. LOU SIMONE AWAY:  Lou Simone said he would miss the BOS II Meeting scheduled for 02-24-2020.  
H. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY (CFC) UPDATE:  Lou Simone noted the Township will try to schedule a CFC update with the new Fire Chief, Michael Harris, at the April BOS I Meeting.  This will be dependent upon Chief Harris’ schedule.  Chief Harris happened to be in the audience, introduced himself and the BOS congratulated him on his new position.  The Chief explained a Fire Chief’s term is for 5 years.  Lou Simone advised the Township would need to close Fernwood Road on February 13th from 7:00 AM until 5:00 PM to accommodate the installation of prefab housing on the Micolucci property.  Chief Harris offered to loan road closing signs to the Township should these be needed/helpful.  The BOS thanked Chief Harris for his offer and for coming to the meeting. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, February 18, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  TASK FORCE MEETING immediately following PC Meeting.  
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, February 19, 2020 at 5:30 PM.   This Meeting has been cancelled.
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, February 24, 2020.   As Necessary.
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, February 25, 2020 at 7:00 PM.

E. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, March 10, 2020 at 7:30 PM.

PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:13 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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